
The State of Oklahoma through its Rail Programs Division has 
developed a modern progressive rail program.  It is a program that 
recognizes the inherent right of railroads to conduct their business 
activities free from inordinate government intrusion; a program which 
is also cognizant that state government should do all it can to promote 
a reliable and extensive rail transportation system for its citizens.  With 
major rail abandonments in the late 1970s and early 1980s, the State 
recognized the need to preserve as many of these abandoned lines as 
were feasible and economically possible.  To accomplish this the State 
initially made available $22 million for the acquisition of abandoned 
rail freight lines.  With these funds and appropriate studies the State 
acquired over 600 miles of rail lines with access to major rail carriers 
and expanded markets providing a vital rail network to Oklahoma 
communities.  As revenues developed from earlier rail line purchases 
the State made additional acquisitions and now the State currently 
owns 867 miles of rail lines.  The majority of these lines are curently in 
rail freight operations with seven different operators on fourteen 
segments of state owned track.  The State has since developed an eight 
year maintenance plan which assist the short line operators with track 
maintenance.  The State of Oklahoma has been recognized as a 
national leader in strategic rail purchase, rail rehabilitation and coordi-
nation of major and short line operators promoting economic growth 
throughout Oklahoma.   
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The Union Pacific Railroad Company provides a major agricultural freight link in 
Oklahoma, connecting several shortline railroads to markets all over the world.  
It’s “unit train” approach utilizing 100 plus cars optimizes fuel, car usage and route 
destination options to create the most economic means of transporting freight. 

THE FRONT COVER: The WT&J (Wichita, Tillman & Jackson) Railway Company crossing the Red River south of Devol, Oklahoma 
during the 2003 floods in southern Oklahoma.  Beginning rail freight operations in Oklahoma in 1991, the WT&J connected with the 
Union Pacific Railroad Company in Waurika and with both the BNSF Railway Company and Union Pacific in Wichita Falls, Texas.  One 
of  Oklahoma’s shortline (Class III) freight operators, the WT&J operates two State-owned track segments; Altus to Devol, a distance 
of 62 miles, and Waurika to Walters, another 24 mile segment.

The Heartland Flyer paralleling the Washita River on a spring day in the Arbuckle Mountains in southern Oklahoma on its daily 
round-trip to Fort Worth, Texas.  “The Flyer” experienced its record highest ridership this past contractual year with over 81,000 
people taking advantage of and enjoying the convenience and comfort of this alternate transportation mode.  The Heartland Flyer 
will be celebrating the 10th anniversary of the return of full-time Amtrak passenger rail service to Oklahoma on June 14, 2009.  
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